
 

Om shanti Letter from Madhuban 13th April, 2003 
 
To BapDada’s sweet, loving, powerful instruments around the globe, our sweet Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Please accept hearty Godly love and sweet remembrances from Madhuban.  Your sweet, unlimited home 
and family send you many, many pure and loving wishes. 
 
As you may be well aware, the Annual Service Meeting is under session in Shantivan at present (began on 
9th April up to 15th April).  All Baba’s senior-most children, Dadis, Dadas, Zonal-incharges, and other main 
instruments for service in India (around 1000) are participating with complete enthusiasm.  Everyone has 
been much inspired to fulfill Baba’s hopes for revelation this year, and are planning unlimited service 
projects. 
 
Dadi Janki has been giving such love, sustenance and spiritual power, that everyone feels Dadi should not 
leave Madhuban whilst the meeting is on.  As Dadi’s presence in the meeting is very valuable and crucial, 
her departure to London has been postponed for some days.  After the Annual Meeting, Dadi Janki will 
leave for the Om Shanti Retreat Centre, near Delhi, as Baba’s home will be honoured by the visit of the 
Prime Minister of India, His Excellency Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam (prominent scientist of India), on 19th April.  
Dadi’s presence for the success of this occasion will be essential. 
 
All else is fine in Baba’s home, Madhuban.  Self-progress and service are the only two matters on the minds 
of Baba’s children and Baba continues to shower everyone with many blessings of success. 
 
With all Baba’s love, 
 
Dadi Prakashmani and Br Nirwair 
 


